Roll						Serial 1	No.	of
No.						Q. C.	A.	В.

ಒಟ್ಟು ಪ್ರಶೆಗಳ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : 54]

[ಒಟ್ಟು ಮುದ್ರಿತ ಪುಟಗಳ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : 16

Total No. of Questions: 54]

[Total No. of Printed Pages: 16

ಸಂಕೇತ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : 31-E

ವಿಷಯ: ದ್ವಿತೀಯ ಭಾಷೆ – ಇಂಗ್ಲಿಷ್

Code No.: 31-E Subject: Second Language — ENGLISH

ದಿನಾಂಕ : 19. 06. 2014] [Date : 19. 06. 2014

ಸಮಯ : ಬೆಳಿಗ್ಗೆ 9-30 ರಿಂದ ಮಧ್ಯಾಹ–12-15 ರವರೆಗೆ] [Time : 9-30 A.M. to 12-15 P.M.

ಪರಮಾವಧಿ ಅಂಕಗಳು : 100] [Max. Marks : 100

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY

Q. No.	Marks	ľ	Q. No.	Marks		Q. No.	Mark	s	Q. No.	Mark	s	Q. No.	Marks
1.		1	14.			27.			40.			53.	
2.		1	15.			28.			41.			54.	
3.		1	16.			29.			42.			×	
4.		1	17.			30.			43.			×	
5.		1	18.			31.			44.			×	
6.		1	19.			32.			45.			×	
7.		2	20.			33.			46.			×	
8.		2	21.			34.			47.			×	
9.		2	22.			35.			48.			×	
10.		2	23.			36.			49.			×	
11.		2	24.			37.			50.			×	
12.		2	25.			38.			51.			×	
13.		2	26.			39.			52.			×	
									T	otal	Ма	rks	
Total	Marks in w								Grand	l Total			
1. ✓													
2. ✓							✓				✓		
Signature of Evaluators				Regist	trati	ion No.		Signati Depu	ıre of ti ty Chie		Sigr	nature of Invigilo	the Room ator

General Instructions:

- i) The Question-cum-Answer Booklet consists of objective and subjective types of questions having 54 questions.
- ii) Space has been provided against each objective type question. You have to choose the correct choice and write the complete answer along with its alphabet in the space provided.
- iii) For subjective type questions enough space for each question has been provided. You have to answer the questions in the space.
- iv) Follow the instructions given against both the objective and subjective types of questions.
- v) Candidate should not write the answer with pencil. Answers written in pencil will not be evaluated. (Except Graphs, Diagrams & Maps)
- vi) In case of Multiple Choice, Fill in the blanks and Matching questions, scratching / rewriting / marking is not permitted, thereby rendering to disqualification for evaluation.
- vii) Candidates have extra 15 minutes for reading the question paper.
- I. Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions / incomplete statements. Only one of them is correct or most appropriate. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its letter of alphabet in the space provided against each question. $15 \times 1 = 15$
 - 1. When did the postmaster come to know that Andy was the servant of Squire Egan?
 - (A) Andy said, "Do you call my master Squire Egan a goose."
 - (B) Darfy introduced Andy to the postmaster
 - (C) Andy came the second time to the post office
 - (D) Andy asked him why he should know his master's name.

	(D) Andy asked min why he should know his master's hame.										
Ans.	:										
2.	Where did Sarabhai earn his Ph.D. ?										
	(A)	Oxford University	(B)	Colorado University							
	(C)	Texas University	(D)	Cambridge University.							
Ans.	:										

3.	Who	Who was Mr. B. S. Chandrashekhar ?								
	(A)	An all-rounder	(B)	A pace bowler						
	(C)	A leg-spin bowler	(D)	A batsman.						
Ans.	:									
4.	Whic	ch subject did Kalpana choose for her higher studies ?								
	(A)	Aero-space Engineering	(B)	Architecture						
	(C)	Electronics	(D)	Mechanical Engineering.						
Ans.	:									
5.	Kalpa	lpana Chawla married Jean Pierre Harrison because								
	(A)	both of them shared the same	view	s and beliefs						
	(B)	he was a freelance flying instru	uctor							
	(C)	both of them worked in the sa	me p	lace						
	(D)	he was very intelligent.								
Ans.	:									
6.	Nehr	u calls people of Europe worst	than	savages because						
	(A)	they have destructive weapons	8							
	(B)	they hate people of Asia and A	frica							
	(C)	they fight with other countries	killi	ng thousands and millions						
	(D)	they don't like things of beauty	y.							
Ans.	:									
7.	The l	peggar maid laid her arms acros	ss he	r breast because						
	(A)	she was poor								
	(B)	it was the custom in those day	7S							
	(C)	the guards had ordered to star	nd so							
	(D)	she felt shy.								
Ans.	:									
8.	Whic	h one of the following statemen	its ac	cording to Tagore is correct ?						
	(A)	Sit in the temple and chant	(B)	Do socially useful productive work						
	(C)	Pray for deliverance	(D)	Wear clean clothes.						
Ans.	: <u></u>									

31-E

9.	The	The Lord of Tartary would be summoned to meal by									
	(A)	servants	(B)	harp and mandoline							
	(C)	flute	(D)	trumpeters.							
Ans.	:										
10.	How	did the miser derive pleasure ?)								
	(A)	Counting gold coins									
	(B)	Seeing treasure in the hole ev	eryda	ay							
	(C)	Distributing gold coins to poor	r and	needy							
	(D)	Putting more gold coins into t	he ho	ole everyday.							
Ans.	ns. :										
11.	"Like	e a hurt bitch, she bared her te	eth."								
	The	figure of speech used in the abo	ove li	ne is							
	(A)	alliteration	(B)	metaphor							
	(C)	personification	(D)	simile.							
Ans.	:										
12.	Wall	king is good for health. The wor	d 'wa	lking' is							
	(A)	a noun	(B)	an adverb							
	(C)	an adjective	(D)	a verb.							
Ans.	:										
13.	The	word that takes the prefix 'non'	'is								
	(A)	comfort	(B)	violence							
	(C)	integration	(D)	obey.							
Ans.	:										
14.		you attend the meet	ing y	resterday?							
	The	auxiliary verb to be used here i	s								
	(A)	Do	(B)	Does							
	(C)	Have	(D)	Did.							
Ans.	:										
15.	One	word for 'a person who lives a	wand	ering life' is							
	(A)	astrologer	(B)	monk							
	(C)	vagabond	(D)	hermit.							
Ans.	` ,										

16			h the words in L iver in the space pro		ir m	neanings in List-B . Writ	te the correct $5 \times 1 = 5$			
			List-A			List-B				
		(a)	appeal	(i)	happy				
		(b)	aristocrat	(ii)	suit				
		(c)	gay	(iii)	dress				
		(d)	garment	(iv)	request				
		(e)	feeble	(v)	violent				
				(vi)	rich				
				(vii)	weak				
				(viii)	achievement				
An	ıs.:	a) _			b)					
		c)			d)					
		· -			uj					
		e) _								
. Fil	l in	l in the blanks : $5 \times 1 =$								
17		Fill in the blank with the appropriate conjunction : I study hard. I will get distinction.								
18	3.	Fill in	n the blank with ap	propriate prep	ositi	on:				
		Shee	la is fond	her o	hild	ren.				
19).	Fill iı	n the blank with th	e appropriate a	rtic	le :				
		Suni	l is	honourable	per	son in our village.				
20).	Fill in	n the blank with th	e correct form	of th	ne word given in brackets	:			
		The o	officer gave a	(satis	sfy) answer to the minist	er.			
21	. •	Fill in	n the blank with th	e appropriate t	ense	e form of the verb given in	n brackets :			
		Padn	na and Prabhu		(be	e + praise) for their good	behaviour by			
		their	headmaster last w	eek						

Answ	ver the following questions in two or three sentences each:	10 × 2 = 20
22.	Give an instance to show that Narendra as a student was honest.	
23.	How was Kalpana different from other girls of her age ?	
24.	What is the meaning of civilization as narrated in the lesson?	
25.	What makes us remember Kashibai ?	
26.	How did the Lords praise the beggar maid's beauty?	

27.	What does Tagore say about deliverance?
28.	What does the poet say about his bed and throne in Tartary?
29.	When did Bhima come to know that the monkey was not an ordinary animal?
30.	Why did Gandhiji have great regard for Krishna Shankar Pandya?
31.	What made the Duchess dislike country life ?

V.	Read	the fo	ollowing extracts and answer the questions that follow:	5 × 3 = 15
	32.	"Don	't worry, we will buy another one."	
		a)	Who did the speaker say this to ?	
		b)	Why was he worried ?	
		c)	What does it tell about the speaker?	
	33.	"Не в	got an introductory letter from Prof. Wright."	
		a)	Who is the 'He'?	
		b)	Why did the speaker want the letter from Prof. Wright?	
		c)	What did Prof. Wright in his letter write about the speaker?	
	34.		a very difficult question to answer."	
		a)	For what statement was it an answer to?	
		b)	Why did the speaker feel that it was difficult to answer?	
		c)	What was the answer he gave at last?	

	35.	"I wou	ald be prouder to be the widow of a freedom fighter."	
		a)	For what statement was it an answer to ?	
		b)	Who is the freedom fighter referred to ?	
		c)	What does this show about the speaker?	
	36.	"I can	ne everyday to see it and now what can I do ?"	
		a)	When did the speaker say so ?	
		b)	What did he do everyday ?	
		c)	What did his neighbour advise him to do?	
VI.	Quot	e from	memory:	4
	37.	Sweet	t little red feet	
		•••••	as in the green trees?	

31-E

	Judge not the lord	
	every hour ;	
Ansv	wer the following questions in <i>five</i> or <i>six</i> sentences each :	2 × 4 = 8
38.	What trick did Andy play on the postmaster? Why did he do so?	
	OR	
	How did Daksha solve the problem of hatching boiled eggs?	
39.	How does Lankesh describe his mother's qualities?	
	OR	
	How does Gabriel Okara emphasise the emptiness of modern life in	the poem
	"Once Upon a Time" ?	

VIII.	Rewrite as directed:									
	40.	Change into passive voice :	1							
		The policeman does not punish innocent people.								
	41.	Use the following word first as a verb and then as an adverb in meaning sentences:	ful 2							
		correct								
		a)								
		b)								
	42.	Add a suitable question tag to the following statements:	1							
		Raju, my primary school teacher, never came to school late.								
	43.	Write the other degrees of comparison :	2							
		The Nile is the longest river in the world.								
		a)								
		b)								
		UJ	_							

•	Change into indirect speech: 2				
	The superintendent said to the clerk, "Did you write a letter of request to the				
	Director of Health and Family Planning yesterday ?"				
	Point out the difference in meaning between the following pair of words using				
	them in meaningful sentences:				
	hear, here				
	a)				
	b)				
	Combine the following sentences using first as 'too' and then as, 'so that':				
	2				
	It is very hot.				
	Senior citizens cannot go out without an umbrella.				
	Semoi ciuzens cannot go out without an umbrena.				
	Imagine that you are Sheela / Suresh of Vani High School, Sakleshpura.				
	Write a letter to your uncle requesting him to attend your sister's marriage using				
	the clues given below:				
	Sister's marriage — 13th April, 2014, — bridegroom a doctor — expect no dowry				
	— marriage in Shakaleshwara temple — invitees 200 — one day marriage —				
	expect no presents for the bride and bridegroom — invitation will be posted —				
	come with your family members 3 days earlier.				

IX.

13 **31-E**

Imagine that you are Shashikala / Shashidhar of 8th Standard, Public School,

Maddur. Write a letter of request to the Secretary, Veeranna Gowda Trust, Maddur, requesting him to exempt donation from him using the clues given below: Studying in 8th Standard — 90% in 7th Standard — 95% in I Semester — father attendant in BEO's office — no other income except salary — 7 persons in the house — living in a rented house — donation fixed Rs. 30,000/- — not able to pay - exempt me from paying donation - repay after completion of my education and joining service.

X.	48.	Wri	te two paragraphs on any one of the following topics :	5
		a)	Significance of national festivals	
		b)	Duties of a citizen	
		c)	Importance of mass media.	

15 **31-E**

XI. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:

Vallabhbhai was staying in his uncle's house at Nadiad. An incident happened in school is to be quoted. He was studying in high school then. One day a teacher Mr. Agarwala did not turn up on time for his class. One of Vallabhbhai's classmates started singing, the others followed him. Hearing the sounds, Agarwala who had been chatting with a colleague, marched in and scolded the song leader. After listening for a while Vallabh stood up and said: "Why are you scolding him? We sang because you did not appear on time? Would you have liked us to cry?"

Enraged Agarwala ordered Vallabh to quit the classroom. Vallabhbhai collected his books, threw a glance at the class, and walked out. The others followed him. Agarwala went to the headmaster Mr. Bharucha, who asked Vallabh to apologize. "Sir", said Vallabh, "You are asking the wrong person to apologize. What do we do after waiting for some time? Did we play a racket? We merely sang." Agarwala had to take the class without receiving an apology.

49.	Fick out the meaning from the passage which means very angry.	
50.	Why do you think Agarwala took the class without getting an apology?	1
51.	When wouldn't have the boys sung in the class?	1
52.	"Why are you scolding him?"	
	Who does 'him' refer to ?	1
53.	Why did he scold him?	1
54.	Why did Vallabh leave the classroom?	1

31-E 16